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Cherokee County Board of Education Bullets of April 19, 2018 

 

PLEASE POST 

Board Bullets 
Highlights of the Cherokee County Board of Education Meeting held 

Thursday, April 19, 2018 (Central Office) 
 

Thank you to those Principals, Administrators, and Central Office Staff attending. 

 

 Beginning at 6 pm, Mr. Paul Brown called the meeting to order and welcomed all present. 

 Ms. Wanda Arrowood led the pledge of allegiance. 

 Mr. Tim West read the mission statement. 

 The agenda was accepted as presented.  

 The Minutes from the March 8, 2018 regular board meeting were approved as presented.   

 Mr. Brown called for public comment.   There was none. 

 Ms. Debra Morgan of Turner & Co. appeared before the Board and presented Cherokee County School’s 

financial statement.  During her delivery, Ms. Morgan expressed appreciation to the financial staff members 

who were diligent in providing all the materials needed to conduct the audit.  She went on to report the audit 

received an unmodified opinion—which is the best possible result for this type audit; she also added there 

were no compliance violations and explained the decrease in CCS’ net position.   

 Ms. Pam Pressley presented an executive summary and application for State and Federal funding of the CTE 

program for fiscal year 2018/19.  During her presentation Ms. Pressley explained the purpose of the CTE 

application for State/Federal funding.  She then gave an overview of the CTE program in CCS as well as 

stating the goal, number of CTE classes being offered and new classes that will be available in 2018/19.  

Ms. Pressley went on to identify the CTE Board and then announced CTE students who qualified to 

participate in Regional CTE workshops.  She also highlighted many of the student projects being done at 

each of the schools.  In conclusion, she announced bonuses earned by CTE teachers who saw students earn 

their CTE certifications and the efforts of Ms. Teresa Hayes, the County Career Development Coordinator, 

and her impact on the CTE program. 

o The application is approved. 

 Dr. Jeana Conley presented the 2018/19 school year calendar for consideration.   

o The 2018/19 school year calendar is approved as presented; however, will continue to 

be review utilizing feedback from the District staff.  There were concerns about a very 

late spring break and lack of teacher workdays spread throughout the year.  Therefore, 

the beginning date of August 27 will stand; however, other items may be revised and 

presented to the Board at the May meeting.  Staff members with comments or concerns 

should complete the survey they will find in their email from last week. 

 Mr. Winfield Clonts presented the Financial Planning Subcommittee report.  Mr. Clonts began by delivering 

the following information items: 

 Lawn care will be provided for Ranger School by Reid’s Lawn Care at a cost of $275 per cut. 

 Dr. Conley explained that Cherokee County Schools has entered into a collaborative agreement with 

the TVA, County Commissioners, Town of Murphy, and Murphy Electric Power Board to fund the 

installation of a bridge to span the Hiwassee River at a point near Lowe’s Home Improvement thus 

connecting the Konehete Park ballfields to the newly opened walking trail on the opposite bank; as 

well as making it much safer for student participating in track to reach Konehete Park without 
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running along a busy roadway.  It was noted funding for this effort would be requested from the ¼ 

Cent Sales tax fund and CCS’ portion of the overall cost is $25,000. 

 Ms. Jennifer Cable provided a report on the CEP program stating that CCS was seeking to requalify 

for the program.  Ms. Cable went on to report that two of our schools do not presently qualify for 

participation in the CEP program, those being AMS and MMS.  Ms. Cable stated that after 

performing some reviews, she believed it possible that schools currently participating in the CEP can 

continue in the program with the exception of AMS and MMS.  AMS and MMS will need to revert 

back to the application process.  

 Next, Mr. Clonts presented several capital projects for consideration.  Those being: 

 Installation of a fire alarm system in the AHS band and shop buildings.  Services to be provided by 

National Communications Inc. (NCI) for a cost of $11,540 for each building. 

 Procurement of Microsoft Enrollment of Education Solutions (EES) license agreement for County 

wide Microsoft product license.  Licensing to be provided by Softchoice Corporation at a cost of 

$20,939. 

 Replacement and installation of bleachers at Peachtree School.  Services to be provided by BSN 

Sports at a cost of $639; this cost represents half of the total cost with the balance being paid for by 

the Cherokee County Recreation Department. 

 Ms. Stephanie Hass appeared to present the Budget Requests and began by providing a more in-depth 

overview of the Financial Statement delivered by Ms. Morgan from Turner & Co.   Prior to this report, Ms. 

Hass expressed how much hard work was put in by the Central Office financial staff as well as the finance 

staff of all the schools during her absence and how that hard work is reflected in the favorable results 

realized after the financial audit.  During her overview, she explained in detail several components of the 

Financial Statement, to include:  fund balance, general fund balance, special programs fund balance, state 

public schools fund balance, capital outlay fund balance, and school nutrition fund end balance as of June 

30, 2017.   

 Next, Ms. Hass presented budget amendment requests for consideration.  Those requested amendments 

being: 

 State Public School Fund 

 Local Current Expense Fund 

o Use of Article 46 ¼ Cent Sales Tax fund for: 

 Murphy Riverwalk Trail bridge agreement with TVA $25,000 

 Federal Programs Fund 

 Capital Projects Fund 

o Use of ½ Cent Sales Tax as approved by the Board in February and March 

o April Use of ½ Cent Sales Tax for: 

 NCI Fire Alarm installation at AHS band building $11,540 

 NCI Fire Alarm installation at AHS shop building $11,540 

 Microsoft EES License Agreement for CCS  $20,939 

 BSN Sports bleacher replacement at PES   $639 

 Lastly, Ms. Hass delivered an overview of the Budget Proposal presented to the County Commissioners.   

 Mr. Jeff Tatham delivered the Policy Subcommittee recommendations by announcing the following policy 

for second reading: 

 9115 Prequalification of Bidders for Construction Projects 

 9120 Bidding for Construction Work  

o The policies presented for second reading are approved.  

 Next, Mr. Tatham presented the following policies for first reading: 

 3620-R (MS) Middle School Athletic Regulatory Policy 

 7300 Staff Responsibilities 

 Dr. Conley delivered her superintendent’s report.  She began by stating first and foremost she would like to 



 3 

Cherokee County Board of Education Bullets of April 19, 2018 

congratulate the finance department for having a wonderful audit.  Dr. Conley next stated that the State 

Superintendent, Dr. Mark Johnson will be visiting CCS Monday, April 23.  He will begin his tour of CCS at 

9 am at AES where he will spend time in the school and meet with our Principal of the Year, Ms. Melissa 

Godfrey; she added we will find out if she’s received the honor of North Carolina State Principal of the Year 

on May 11, 2018.  Dr. Conley stated that Dr. Johnson will tour AES and then visit the Early College; 

following this he will be speaking to the Rotary Club at Rib Country.  Next, Dr. Conly informed the Board 

that AHS has just completed its accreditation process—she offered congratulations to Dr. Lisa Fletcher her 

faculty and staff and stated that the accreditation team was highly complementary of AHS and very 

impressed with the programs offered there. Dr. Conley stated that HDHS would be the next high school to 

undergo the accreditation process in May then MHS and TCEC will begin their accreditation process in the 

fall. She added that hopefully by 2019 all CCS graduates would graduate from an accredited high school.   

Dr. Conley then informed the Board that two English teachers of AHS, Jill West and Sara Beaster, have 

been accepted to present at the National Council of Teachers of English in Houston, TX in the fall.   

 Following this, Dr. Conley reported approval of several Overnight Field trips.  She announced that the AHS 

cheerleaders will travel to Newton, NC on July 8, 2018. She stated that while there, students will learn new 

cheer routines and stunts. Dr. Conley reported that also from AHS, the junior and senior class will travel to 

Washington, DC and Philadelphia, PA on March 14, 2019.  While on this trip students will visit the US 

Mint and various monuments, memorials and landmarks.  She then announced that the AMS 7th and 8th 

grade Project Discovery/Talent Search students visited the Hiwassee and Ocoee State park in Benton, TN 

April 17 and that while there, students received college educational development, personal growth, and 

individual and group leadership skills. Following this, Dr. Conley reported the MHS band and chorus will 

travel to Pigeon Forge on April 20, 2018 and while there students will participate in student performances 

(ML.1 and ML.2), apply elements of music and musical techniques in order to sing and play music with 

accuracy and expression. Lastly, she informed the Board that the HDEMS’ 7th and 8th grades visited the 

Project Discovery’s Outdoor Classroom at Ocoee Scenic State Park on April 17 and while there students 

confronted challenges, tried new things, and experience personal growth in a safe, supervised atmosphere.  

 Dr. Conley next reported good news items as provided by Principals and staff: 

 School Health 

o We had a total of 63 staff members participating in the Biggest Loser spring competition.  

o 1st Place Winner:  Trina Seabolt with a 13.9% weight loss. 

o 2nd Place Winner:  Margi Brownback with a 12.5% weight loss.  

o 3rd Place Winner:  Niki Balzar with an 11.8% weight loss. 

o Congratulations to all our winners and participants! 

 AES 

o Andrews Elementary raised $290 for Special Olympics during our first round of fundraising.  

Additional fundraising is going on this week. 

o Our playground improvements are underway!  We’ve had a new play structure installed, 

installed new swing mats, and have spread 43,000 pounds of rubber mulch.  There is still 

more work to be completed, including the installation of a backstop for a kickball area, the 

installation of a handicapped swing, and adding apple trees!  We are thrilled at the makeover 

in progress on our playground.   

 MCS 

o The Science Olympiad team finished first overall in the regional competition at WCU on 

March 14th, once again qualifying for the state competition.  The Science Olympiad team is 

traveling to NC State University on April 20-21 to compete in the state tournament.  Team 

members are taking part in several trial events and the opening ceremony on Friday, April 

20th.  The team is then participating in all 24 Science Olympiad events on Saturday, April 

21st.  15 team members are making the trip to the state tournament.   

o Four middle school students qualified for All-State Chorus and will travel to the event this 

weekend with music teacher, Carol Moss.  Staff from MCS partnered with the MC 
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Community Club on April 12th to pick up litter along MC Road between the community 

center and Hoppy Trail. On April 26th, MCS will host its PTO-Sponsored Family Math 

Night from 5:30-7:00. It will be a celebration of all things math, and students will earn many 

math prizes to use at home.  

o Seventh grader, Aliya McGaha, traveled to Chattanooga to be a Junior Forecaster with Paul 

Barys at Channel 3 WRCB News.  

o MCS Elementary stem club meets every other Tuesday and is 24 members strong. Students 

are enjoying using Makey-makeys, learning to code, building structures and catapults, and 

designing mazes for the hexbugs.  The MCS Girls on the Run team has doubled in size since 

our inaugural season last year and is having a blast this season!  MCS is also hosting a similar 

program for boys this spring called Xcel 2 Fitness. 

o Our third grade received recognition from IXL, an online math program, for answering 

17,283 questions and achieving excellent performance on 400 third grade math skills 

 MES 

o 5th Grade BOB team won county competition and will compete at regionals April 24. 

o Allison Prohl’s DonorsChoose was funded for her project called, “Seating for Encouraging 

Reading and Writing” 

o MES Book Fair kicks off Monday, April 23 and will run the entire week 

o Our Annual Art Show will be held in May 

 MHS 

o Eighth grade students from Murphy Middle School and Martins Creek School attended the 

annual Murphy High School Move Up Day.  Students learned about MHS, as well as, who 

their teachers will be in high school while taking a tour of the school led by National Honor 

Society members.  Eighth grade students also heard a presentation from Laura Misner, CFNC 

representative, about the "world of work" and how decisions they make now will affect their 

futures. 

o MHS is proud of the students who completed the WorkKeys assessment in February. Nine 

students earned platinum status, 19 earned gold status, and 31 earned silver status. Ashlyn 

Gentry earned platinum and made a perfect score. 

o On March 7, 2018, The Archibald D. Murphey Chapter of the National Society of Daughters 

of the American Revolution (DAR) held a reception to honor five students as Good 

Citizenship Award winners from each of the five participating local area high schools. The 

Good Citizen winners were chosen by a vote of their senior class peers for having the 

qualities of dependability, service, leadership and patriotism. These qualities are exemplified 

by truthfulness, loyalty, cooperation, courtesy, self-control and unselfish interest in family, 

school, community and nation. All students were presented a recognition certificate, the DAR 

good Citizen Pin and a wallet card from the Archibald D. Murphey Chapter DAR. Peyton 

was selected as the winner of the essay contest at the chapter level and given a monetary 

award from the Archibald D. Murphey Chapter DAR.  Peyton read her essay to DAR 

members, families, and school counselors in attendance.  Peyton was selected based on her 

original essay, personal profile, and transcript. 

o Ellie Martin and Aubrey Clapsaddle, MHS juniors, were accepted to Governor’s School. 

o The students in Mr. Andrews’ class made no-bake cookies before spring break. The class will 

be starting work on the flower garden in the courtyard near the cafeteria within the next few 

weeks. The students have come a long way from the start of school and are making strides in 

education, social, and life skills. 

o Mrs. Eller received a donation of $95 worth of aquatic plants to set up aquariums!!!  Students 

will begin setting up the aquariums this week with the expected delivery of the plants on 

Friday. Once plants become established, invertebrates will be introduced followed by 

vertebrates.   These aquariums will allow students to take water samples, test water quality 
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and make necessary adjustments needed to keep the aquariums stable.  Chemistry class will 

take water sample readings and record the data.  Biology class will interpret the data, and 

using their knowledge for the various cycles we learn in Biology, these students will know 

what adjustments to make to maintain homeostasis.  Students will also see photosynthesis in 

action with the use of these plants.   The CA based company has requested photos of the 

classes participating in the activities to publish. 

o Mr. Jones' Civics and Economics class visited the Cherokee County courthouse and met with 

Superior Court Judge Bradley Letz, Assistant District Attorney John Hinesman, Sheriff 

Derrick Palmer, and Magistrate Josh Postell. Students also observed the Superior Court in 

session and learned about the judicial branch in action and the important people involved. 

o Mr. Jones' Civics class is studying civil, criminal and juvenile law. As part of a series of 

joint/interdisciplinary classes, Ms. Eller was a guest speaker recently and discussed what it 

was like to be a Coroner, CSI expert and Medical Examiner since she was a Coroner in 

Georgia not long ago. She also discussed how investigators gather evidence in a homicide 

case. Also, Mr. Jones’ American History II class was fortunate to have two faculty guest 

speakers with some personal World War II experience. Math teacher Mr. McBride spoke of 

his father’s experience as an American pilot in German POW camp Stalag 17 during the war. 

Science teacher Mr. Wilson, a World War II buff, described the B-17 American aircraft flown 

by Mr. McBride’s father and showed the students the model he had made. 

o The Journalism class is hard at work on the electronic Boomerang- it will be available on 

MHS website and Facebook.  They are gearing up for the release of the 2018 Yearbook and 

already in brainstorm mode for the 2019 year!! 

o Digital 2 is wrapping up the last (3) WDOG's for the year! 

o Digital 3 is filming, editing and producing projects for Murphy Fire Dept., Murphy 

Elementary Talent Show, teachers with National Boards, and highlight films for winter & 

spring sports! 

o MHS Journalism and Video Club will be helping to capture all the fun and excitement of the 

2018 Special Olympics! 

o MHS Varsity Cheerleaders have been selected- they will be helping at Special Olympics and 

promoting Bulldog spirit for the spring sports!! Go Dogs!! 

o Ms. Sheba Brown's English IV and AP Literature class read A Midsummer Night's Dream by 

William Shakespeare. On March 15th, she took her class to the Shakespeare Tavern in 

Atlanta, GA to see the play. The students greatly enjoyed seeing the play come to life. 

o Katelyn Jones was chosen as the High School player of the week by Maxpreps for girls’ 

soccer. 

o Silas Brown's class has built benches with planters and placed outside the vocational building 

and they are also in the process of building an herb garden. 

o Erin McCoy's Food's class had Shannon Coleman from the Agriculture Extension Agency to 

demonstrate how to decorate cupcakes and cakes and allowed the students to have firsthand 

experience in learning this skill.  

o We have some student artwork that will be on display at the 2018 Spring Student Art Show, 

Friday, April 20 at the Valley River Arts Guild. 

o Amy Brown had a visiting author, Ann Woodford, visit her AP class. Mrs. Woodford gave a 

stimulating and educational presentation on the research for her book, When All God's 

Children Get Together. Mrs. Brown's class is reading the book and Mrs. Woodford plans to 

visit them again to discuss their reading. 

o Ms. Gibson and Mrs. Eller's students went on a field trip to the Destiny Bus.  

o Mrs. Johnson's Fitness class hiked part of the Appalachian Trail.   

o Spanish II students visited the Flamenco Vivo at TCCC.   
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o The MHS agriculture students would like to send a big "thank you" to the Maintenance Dept. 

for getting the cooling system up and running in the MHS greenhouse.  Plants have been 

started and, thankfully, have been kept from burning up! 

 MMS 

o MMS 21st Century After-School Program hosted their first annual Duke Energy Night on 

March 28th. 21st Century students and their parents attended this event. Students participated 

in STEAM activities like catapults, airzookas, magnetic painting, and boat building.  

 
o The MMS gym received 12 new dodgeballs from a DonorsChoose.org project with the help 

of donations from ESPN, Ryan Gaither, and an anonymous donor. 

o Mrs. Payne’s class received $350 worth of kitchen supplies, including an 11-piece stainless 

steel cookware set, a 53 piece flatware set, a hand mixer, and many other items from 

DonorsChoose.org, including donations from Bill Gaither, the Bill and Melinda Gates 

Foundation, anonymous donors, and strangers from around the country.  To quote Bill 

Gaither, “Go Dogs!” 

  
o A big CONGRATULATIONS to team #29 in Mrs. Julie Hughes' and Mrs. Kara Crowe's 8th 

grade CTE course for being the overall winner at MMS in the 2018 Spring Edition of the 

Stock Market Game.  They came in 1st out of 25 teams at MMS, 3rd out of 87 teams in the 

Western North Carolina region, and 33rd out of 791 teams in the state of North Carolina.  

They ended up with a net equity gain of $2,268.84.  Way to Go Torin, Francis, and Alli! 
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o Mr. David Decker and Mrs. Julie Hughes each had their 7th & 8th grade students take the 

North Carolina State CTE Exam on March 20th and March 21st. 99% of both 7th and 8th 

grade students at Murphy Middle passed their exams. Congratulations to both teachers and 

students on a job well done! 

o Murphy Middle FFA received a donation of $2,500 from the Cherokee County Farm Bureau 

to help support expansion within their FFA chapter and within the classroom. Individual 

board members also donated an additional $420 to the chapter. The funds will help purchase 

classroom supplies, tools needed to plant and harvest a garden, and for the chapter to attend 

various trips in the 2018-2019 school year.  

o The Murphy Middle Envirothon team participated in their first Area 1 Envirothon 

competition at the Mountain Research Center in Waynesville on March 23rd. All team 

members did a fantastic job working together to prepare for the event as well as participating 

in the event.  

o Murphy Middle FFA participated in their first ever NC Middle Grades Rally in Greensboro 

on March 9th along with over 400 other NC Middle Grades FFA members. The chapter took 

6 members of the officer team as well as 3 regular members. The officer team participated in 

the Parliamentary Procedure Competition against 16 other chapters and did an excellent job. 

The 3 members attended a leadership activity held by the State FFA Officers. All chapter 

members and officers shined throughout the event.  

o MMS is hosting a Break Out activity called “Asleep in Newton’s Cradle”, using “Escape 

Room” format, for middle school students from Murphy Middle, Hiwassee Dam, and Ranger 

on Wednesday, April 25.  The session will be led by Susannah Thompson and AIG 

coordinators. 

 PES 

o Mrs. Palmer led a change drive and PES raised $219 for Special Olympics.   

o On March 28th, 21st Century and STEM-E hosted a successful Science Night with lots of 

families attending the hands on event.  Mr. Wilson, Mrs. Morin and guest students from 

Martins Creek also gave an informative presentation on Martins Creek Middle School to 

interested 5th grade families.  

o PES BOB Team competed on April 2nd.  

o PES is hosting a Volunteer Appreciation Luncheon on April 19th to honor Fran Henderson, 

Afton Conner, Kim Klikus, and high school interns. 

o Jr. Beta Club is currently accepting donations for their annual drive for Ronald McDonald 

House in memory of Willow Raxter.  

o Coach Ledford will be leading efforts for a campus clean up on Earth Day with the help of 

PES and TCEC students. 

o BB&T has received a $1000 grant and will be purchasing mulch for the PES playground!  

Employees will spread the mulch on April 28th with the assistance of members from 

Peachtree Memorial Church during the church’s Community Reach Out day.  

o Book Fair will be April 30 - May 4.  

o 4th and 5th grade students will participate in Mrs. Kary McClure’s annual STEM Egg Drop 

Challenge on April 20. 

 TOA 

o The Cherokee County Arts Council sponsored a week of traditional art classes to the students 

at The Oaks Academy in Marble. David Vowell, the council president, organized the event, 

contacting local professional artists to volunteer their time the week of March 12th.  David 

taught colored pencil art, markers and pens, paper art, folk music and guitar lessons, chess , 

and . Mike Lalone, taught a pottery class in which the students created their own dog figures. 

Tim Ford(president of the Valley River Arts Guild and Sheila taught acrylic painting, 

teaching students how to create landscapes and abstract art. Kathy Chastain  taught 
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watercolor painting and students learned technique while painting beautiful horses. Charlotte 

Crittendon led classes in Morris Dancing while David Liden played the accordion and 

students danced and learned “sticking.” Jo Kilmer led groups of students in clogging lessons 

to traditional Appalachian music.  The students enjoyed every class they chose, cherishing the 

opportunity to take classes from professionals in their fields. The students experienced 

several mediums of art during the week, as well as, different types of musical expression 

through dance and singing. The week was highlighted with a concert by the JAMS (Junior 

Academy of Music Students) a group of 9 students from across Cherokee County who have 

learned to play guitar, banjo, or fiddle the past year. The group played traditional folk and 

mountain music. All the students and staff at enjoyed exploring their talents through art.   

o Destiny Bus visited TOA and sister schools AIG students were allowed to attend  

 
 

o Several of The Oaks Academy students enjoyed a field trip and interesting tour of the campus 

and courses at TCCC on Wednesday, April 4th    The tour included a glimpse of all courses 

and classrooms from cosmetology to culinary, and college to fire fighters. This tour worked 

to pique the interest of students to continue their education after high school graduation. 

o Our group was so well behaved at TCCC tour that the college has offered a free “Beauty 

Day” for our students. This day will be a field trip on Wednesday, April 18, and students are 

certainly looking forward to a day of pampering! 

o The Oaks students will be hosting a Barn Quilt exhibit on Friday afternoon May 4th. 

 TCEC 

o Senior Juliet Spafford has received full financial support to UNC-Chapel Hill! She will major 

in nursing with a minor in medical anthropology. 

o TCEC’s Junior Civitan Club earned the District Community Project of the Year Award for 

their Nursing Home Country Store at Murphy Medical Center for Christmas. 

o This Friday, TCEC will be conducting Beautification projects around our community in 

honor of Earth Day.  Students will work at PES, Truett Association, MCS, TCCC, and 

Renewed Hope among others.  

o TCEC Sophomores visited Young Harris College on Friday, April 13th as part of our college 

readiness plan.  

o Sophomore Gabrielle Mason won Honorable Mention in TCCC’s Open Mic Poetry Night for 

her poem entitled “Lifeless.”  Natasha Lambert’s art piece was chosen for the cover of the 

published Anthology for this event.  Seniors Ryvers Stewart, Taylor Hamby, and Angel 

Brown also had poems chosen for inclusion in this year’s publication.    

o Senior Kameron Brown will be hosting a 5K Run for Autism Awareness this Saturday, April 

21st at Konehete Park.  This is Kameron’s Culminating Project for his Senior Capstone 

Project. 

 Mr. Arnold Mathews read the motion to adjourn to break and closed session.  

 The motion is approved. 

 When the Board returned to open session, the following actions were taken: 

 The Board approved the following Retirements & Resignations: 
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Name   Position/School   Type of Request  Effective Date 

Becky Johnson School Nutrition, HDS  Retirement   05-31-2018 

David Wilson  Teacher, MHS    Retirement   06-30-2018 

Dorothy Stalcup School Nutrition, AMS  Retirement   07-01-2018 

Rick Carter  Teacher, MES/PES   Resignation   05-01-2018 

Mary McCoy  School Nurse    Resignation   05-03-2018 

 

 The Board approved the following leaves of absence: 

Name   Position/School      Inclusive Dates 

Rick Carter  Teacher, MES/PES      04-16-2018—04-30-2018 

Robin Hughes  Custodian, MMS      03-04-2018—08-01-2018 

Shannon Jackson Cafeteria, MMS      04-11-2018—06-01-2018 

 The Board approved the following personnel hiring recommendations:   

Effective Date 

Name     Position & Assignment      of Employment 

Mary Stone   School Psychologist, District (Part Time)   05-01-2018 

 The Board approved the following Substitute Teachers: 

o Janet Bobo 

o Lori Brooks 

o Ivy Mundy 

 The Superintendent announced the following transfers: 

Name    Position, From  Position, To     Effective 

Lori Revis  Nurse, PT   Nurse, full-time   05-01-2018 

Wendy Leatherwood Media, MHS   Assistant Principal, MHS  04-20-2018 

 The Board approved renewal of the following Administrator, Director & Coordinator/Supervisor 

Contracts: 

Directors, Coordinators, & Supervisors 

 Jennifer Cable, Director, School Nutrition 

 Cynthia Waldroup, Education Diagnostician 

 Teresa Hayes, Career Development Coordinator 

Principals 

 Julie Higdon     

 Paul Wilson  

 Jason Forrister  

 Libby Gibson  

 CJ Rummler  

 Tiffany Clapsaddle  

 Alissa Cheek  

Assistant Principals 

 Keith Payne  

 Brandy Raper  

 The Board approved the following Helping Hands School Volunteers 

        Reason for   Application 

Name    School   Volunteering   Renewal Date 

Jeno Scionti   AHS   Baseball   04-19-2019 

Keith Mashburn   HDM/RMS  Baseball   04-19-2019 

Angela Bates   MCEMS  Security & Prevention  04-19-2019 

Destin Crowe   MCEMS  Baseball   04-19-2019 

Douglas Richman   MCEMS  Security & Prevention  04-19-2019 

Courtney Simonds   MCEMS  Softball   04-19-2019 



 10 

Cherokee County Board of Education Bullets of April 19, 2018 

Christopher Payne   MMS   Softball   04-19-2019 

 

 Mr. Brown announced the next regular Board of Education meeting will be held Thursday, May 3, 2018 

beginning at 6 pm at Central Office and that the Financial Planning and Policy Subcommittees would meet 

on the same day beginning at 3:30 for Financial Planning and 4:30 for Policy.   

 Having dispensed with the foregoing business and there being no further business to discuss, the meeting 

adjourned at 9:31 pm. 

 


